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January 4, 2019
The Honorable Rob Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue providing full time transit police services to the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (“Sound Transit”). 

King County has provided full time transit police services to Sound Transit since 2008, to the benefit of both the County and Sound Transit. That contract will expire December 31, 2018. This new contract, with updated language, will begin a new seven-year contract between the two parties beginning January 1, 2019. It also allows for two, seven-year contract extensions.
The overall goal of this project is to ensure an environment in which Sound Transit customers feel safe and confident to ride the Sound Transit system, which connects major regional job and housing centers in King, Pierce, and Snohomish counties, and sees nearly 160,986 rider boardings each weekday, system wide. 
The role and responsibility of Sound Transit Police, in partnership with local agencies, is to enhance law enforcement services for all Sound Transit facilities, ensuring the security and safety of persons and property. While local law enforcement will continue to address crime problems within their jurisdictions, Sound Transit Police resources will emphasize specific law enforcement issues directly affecting the lives of the riding public.      
These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1, by maintaining proactive law enforcement presence for agencies with whom we partner.

The County’s initial contract with Sound Transit grew from $250,000 and 2 FTEs in 2008 to $4.6 million and 28 FTEs in 2009; for 2018, the Sound Transit contract is worth more than $17 million in revenue and 84 FTEs. 

We respectfully request that the Council approve this ordinance so that the county can receive additional revenue, per the included fiscal note, in future years of the contract. The contract provides for full reimbursement according to costs and methodologies established in the Sheriff’s Office cost book. It covers all associated costs, which are totally recoverable by King County.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will help King County residents continue to be and feel safe while riding aboard Sound Transit’s systems.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Robin Rask, KCSO Contract Services Unit, at 206-263-2547. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:
Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff

Melanie Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Captain Jesse Anderson, Contract Services Unit, KCSO

Chief Jerrell Wills, Criminal Investigations Division, KCSO

Captain Joe Hodgson, Special Operations Division, KCSO
